

8:05pm- 8:25pm

Minutes for Budgetary Committee Senate Meeting 01/29/2018

In Attendance:

Jacob Silverman (Treasurer)
Ioannis Kalogiannis
Natalia Khoudian
Jordan Edwards
Sade Green (late)
Yuko Nakano (Minute Taker and voting member)

Apologies:

Olivia Mastrangelo
William Zaubler
Nehemiah McGowan
Isiaha Price
Cornell Brooks

Requests

1. **BSU** requesting funding for event
 - Rep: specifically \$500 for DJ and \$20 for publicity
 - event will be on 3/3 (Sat.) for March Madness in the Powerhouse
 - Natalia: **motion to recommend 17a,b (5, 0, 0), approved**

2. **Men's Club Volleyball** requesting funding for equipment
 - Rep: I just started team recently
 - Rep: we can't use the balls that Athletics has now, so wanted to get balls at \$50 a piece in addition to a ball cart, which is \$170 and is essential for safekeeping and storage, will probably need 10 balls to start off with because we have 15 students interested in playing
 - Jacob: what's the difference between club and IM volleyball,
 - Rep: I want to make this club to be more competitive with students who played during high school, already been in contact with New England Club Volleyball League so I've already secured a spot in that league
 - N: do we know who funds IM volleyball supplies
 - J: I think someone in athletics
 - N: they could borrow IM's volleyballs, I think we could ask Kyndall when she shows up for the senate meeting and we can talk to her before senate approves
 - Rep: also, just so you know, we won't be able to compete in the league this semester but we can play tournaments, so when we travel it would be nice to have balls to warm up
 - S: **motion to recommend 18a,b (5, 0, 0), approved**

3. **KDSAP** requesting funding for equipment
 - Rep: so we do CPR training every semester, and CPR cards are \$19
 - J: so that would be a giveaway to specific students so we wouldn't be able to fund that
 - Paul G.: we can cover that
 - Jordan E: **motion to zero 19a (5, 0, 0), approved**

4. **Cold Club** requesting funding for meeting
 - Rep: intro meeting
 - N: **motion to recommend 20a (5, 0, 0), approved**

5. **Men's Club Soccer** requesting funding for fees

- Rep: we didn't register last semester
- N: someone came last week to get funding
 - Rep: so the cost has gone up about \$200, but I just came to bring up the possibility of them contacting [BC] so you can deny it and use your bargaining power since our club makes up about half of the league
- Rep: also we had some issues with the referee payment last year, going to need more funding as back payment for last semester because [the people who requested funding last semester] forgot to get funding for the full cost, and the league isn't going to let us compete next fall because we haven't paid this previous fee
 - J: we don't pay ex post facto and I feel bad that you can't go forward without paying the fee but BC can't fund that- how much is it in total?
 - Rep: I think it's about \$200
- J: how did it come to light that you hadn't paid the full amount?
 - Rep: we found out via email that the guy hadn't gotten paid
- Rep: so we have to pay this guy again this year, would it be possible to just add the back payment to the next payment?
 - J: unfortunately, no, that would still be ex post facto
- *Rep starts to request another item but will wait for more information*

6. **Quest Scholars** requesting funding for event

- Rep: for the First-Gen low income formal, can we get a student performer?
 - Rep: this person would be performing a tarot card reading
- J: it's a \$100 cap
- Rep: event is this Saturday (2/24)
- I: **motion to recommend 21a (4, 1, 0), approved**